

## The City of Port St. Joe

September 9, 2025

Mr. Jay Trumbull, Sr., Chairman Florida Triumph Gulf Coast Incorporated P. O. Box 12007 Tallahassee, FL 32317

RE: Rescinding of Support for the Gulf County Floating Dry Dock Project

Dear Chairman Trumbull and Florida Triumph Gulf Coast Incorporated Board Members:

This letter is to formally inform you that at its meeting on September 8, 2025, the City of Port St. Joe City Commission voted to rescind any and all letters of support previously provided for Gulf County's application for a \$35 million grant for a floating dry dock.

This decision was made after careful consideration of the concerns expressed by our community regarding the proposed location of the dry dock within the city limits of Port St. Joe. We believe it is in the best interest of our residents to withdraw our support for this specific project at this time.

We value our partnership with Triumph Gulf Coast and look forward to collaborating on future projects that align with the goals and vision of our city.

Respectfully yours,

Sex Burgatt

Rex Buzzett

Mayor